
Past President report 

The 2018-2019 OHSLA election for the President and Secretary concluded on April 13, 2018.  Alyssa 
Portwood is president-elect and Marilia Antunez is secretary.  I want to thank Hanna Schmillen and 
Theresa Kline for their candidacy and have been identified as persons of interest in OHSLA’s future. 

My Past-President Project is the revival of the Scholarship Committee.  Because of my position as 2018 
Midwest MLA Conference planning co-chair, Bette Sydelko volunteered to head up that committee to 
eliminate a possible conflict of interest.  Stacy Gall and Meg Barkley have volunteered to serve on the 
committee.  Bette will be reporting on the committee’s activities. 


